Highland Park Community
Good afternoon! Please be sure to note that there is no school for our students tomorrow (November 22nd, 2024) as it is an Assessment and Evaluation Day for staff.  Please take a moment to review the important information below, and as always, please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or concerns you might have.
Dragon’s Den and Morning Open Gym:
A reminder that each Tuesday and Thursday (except for this Tuesday, November 26th) we are opening the gymnasium at 8:00 am for students to enjoy free time, physical activity, or a space to socialize.  We hope to see many students there.
As well, a reminder that every Wednesday from 2:35 pm to 3:35 pm we have our Dragon’s Den in our school library.  This is an hour of additional academic support and is a great resource for students to utilize if they are seeking assistance from a teacher or time to complete learning tasks.
Term Two Reports and Progress Conferences:
Please note that we are hoping to deliver term one report cards (electronically) to parents/guardians during this upcoming week.  We will notify you when we have delivered the documents to your email addresses.  If you are not sure if you have the correct email address in our system, or you do not receive a report card, please contact us directly here at the school.
In addition, we will be having our progress conferences on December 4th (6:00 pm to 8:00 pm) and December 5th (1:00 pm to 3:00 pm) here at Highland Park.  We will be using an online booking system to secure appointments, and a link and code will be sent to you next week.  
If you are not able to secure an appointment time with a teacher that is convenient for you, we are committed to ensuring that these important conversations occur.  Please contact us to arrange a phone call or meeting outside of the assigned times if needed.
Picture Retake Day:
Please note that our picture retake day will be December 6th, 2024.
Permission Forms:
Our teaching staff are planning many great opportunities that extend beyond the classroom here at Highland Park.  At times these opportunities require a signed permission form.  Please keep a close watch on any permission forms that are arriving home as a signed permission form is needed for students to participate in many of these activities.  
If you ever have any questions regarding this process, please do not hesitate to contact us here at Highland Park.
We wish our students a safe and enjoyable long weekend, and we look forward to seeing them return on Monday!
All the best.
Mr. Sarka (Principal – Highland Park Junior High)

